
Dear Parents and Carers, 

In May we shared an outline of the summer events that were taking place for each year group and 

we were hoping that parents would be able to join us in school for some of these activities. Sadly, 

due to current COVID restrictions being extended we have had to adjust our arrangements. We have 

also added some additional events in light of the restrictions to support with transition.  

 

Date & Event Event Details 

Tuesday 29th June – 6th July weekly:  
Year 6 swimming 

This will continue as planned.  

Friday 25th June – Friday 2nd July: 
Book fair 

This will continue to go ahead with the opportunity to 
order books online after the children have been able to 
browse the books in school time.  Details sent home 
25.6.21 from our Librarian, Mrs Thomas.  

Monday 28th June all day: Online safety 
day for the children in school  
 
 
Monday 28th June at 5pm: Online safety 
event for parents  

Our whole school event during the daytime will 
continue as planned and our parent information 
evening will be a virtual event.  
 
Please use these details to log in: 
Online safety parent event  
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81159817309?pwd=MFAyS
0xSQXJqZ1JEU0EwS1dVNTY5Zz09 
Meeting ID: 811 5981 7309 
Passcode: iXi7fc 

Tuesday 29th June: Crestwood 
transition day  

This event has been cancelled due to COVID 
restrictions. The children instead have been given 
individual times to meet their tutors – provided by 
Crestwood. 

Wednesday 30th June: Toynbee 

transfer day 

Details to follow from Toynbee 

Wednesday 7th July: Art Gallery visit 
year 3  

This is a new event and will go ahead in school for the 
year 3 cohort.  

Thursday 8th July: Whole school 
transfer morning and Thornden 
transition day 

Our internal transition day for the current year 3, 4 and 
5 will go ahead as planned. The children will arrive in 
school as normal and will have the opportunity to meet 
and spend the day with their new Teacher in their new 
classrooms for next year.  
Our current year 6 children will spend the day in school 
as normal. Thornden are planning to come and visit our 
current year 6 children at Hiltingbury. The children will 
be able to meet their tutors and Head of Year and carry 
out some transition activities with them. More details 
from Thornden will follow.  



Friday 9th July: School reports sent 
home 
 
 

An electronic copy will be sent home – Please let us 
know if your email address has changed in advance.  

Friday 9th July: Sports day This event will take place in school time and very sadly 
we will no longer be able to invite parents to join us. 
Instead we will be taking photographs to share your 
children’s talents and achievements.  
The children will need to come into school wearing 
their PE kit but if possible a t-shirt in the colour of their 
house. 

Tuesday 13th July at 5pm: Welcome 
information evening for our new year 3 
cohort 

This event will take place as planned.  
Please use these details to log in: 

Topic: Year 2/3 welcome information evening 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86788971617?pwd=ZHlW
N3F4MFhTcEhIcFFjbGtZbHpodz09 
Meeting ID: 867 8897 1617 
Passcode: sGyYi1 

Tuesday 13th July all day: Year 6 to 
Fairthorne Manor 

This event will take place as planned.  

Wednesday 14th July at 1pm: Year 3 
PCSO visit 

This event will take place as planned in school. 

Wednesday 14th July: Meet the Teacher 
virtual year group events. 
 
New Year 4 cohort for September 
at  4.00pm 
New Year 5 cohort for September at 
4.30pm 
New Year 6 cohort for September at 
5.00pm 

All parents will be able to log in from home to meet 
their child’s new year team and find out more about 
the new curriculum for next year.  
Please use these details to log into each year group 

event:  

Topic: Virtual meet the Teacher event 
Join Zoom Meeting 
 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81526799619?pwd=ckx6U
EVDMXRTNk5VcDkxaTZKRExIUT09 
Meeting ID: 815 2679 9619 
Passcode: 0xTG4D 
 

Friday 16th July: Reserve sports day This will be in place as above if the weather forces the 
event to be cancelled.  

Monday 19th July: Year 4 listen to me 
concerts 

These performances for 4CO and 4S will take place in 
the morning in school. As we did in the Autumn term, 
this will be recorded and shared with you a few days 
after the event.  

Tuesday 20th July 1.15- 2.45pm: 
Additional transfer afternoon in school 
for the current year groups and our new 
year 2 cohort  

The children will spend the afternoon with their new 
Teachers carrying out a whole school art project 
around the theme of ‘resilience’.  

  



Tuesday 20th July at 5pm: Year 6 
Leavers Assembly  

The year 6 Leavers assembly will take place via Zoom.  
Please use these details to log in: 

Topic: Year 6 leavers assembly  
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86804299851?pwd=TmJCY
UhkRGJwZ0MxSFBQcG9GZ1d5QT09 
Meeting ID: 868 0429 9851 
Passcode: JATLK7 
 

Wednesday 21st July: Year 6 garden 
party 1- 4pm 
 

The year 6 garden party will be a wonderful 

opportunity to celebrate the childrens’ time at 

Hiltingbury. 

Home time arrangements - If your child has permission 

to walk home on their own, they will be able to do so 

at 4pm. If you are collecting your child, please do so at 

4pm from the bottom field gate. 

Reserve date on Thursday 22nd if the weather is 
inclement. 

Friday 23rd July: Last day of summer 
term 2021 
 
 
9.30am: Whole school assembly 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Earlier school finish time: 

Years 5 and 6: 1.15pm 

Years 3 and 4: 1.20pm  

 

There will be a whole school assembly with all parents 

being able to attend at 9.30am via zoom. We will be 

sharing our school community value nominees.  

Please use these details to log in: 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81077745211?pwd=dXlRR
1BYN0RMSmkzWnJ1MUJwS3JvUT09 
Meeting ID: 810 7774 5211 
Passcode: 9YMBLX 
 

The children will be leaving from their normal exit 

gates.  

 

 

Another event that I have only heard positive feedback about is the whole school picnic, usually held 

on the last day of the school year. Unfortunately, for a second year running this will not be able to 

take place due to restrictions. We hope for a third time lucky next year! - Instead our amazing HSPTA 

have been busy planning a memorable event for the children to end the school year on. They have 

organised a colour fun event in the morning on Friday 23rd July and we are all very much looking 

forward to it. Both the Infant school and Junior School on our last day will be closing earlier. All 

children in years 5 and 6 will finish at 1.15pm and years 3 and 4 will finish at 1.20pm.  


